[bookmark: _GoBack]As well as being the Commissioner of Transport for London, and President of the International Union of Public Transport (UITP), I am Chair of the Bath Transport Commission and a proud resident of the world heritage City of Bath.  The Bath Transport Commission has been considering the Council’s emerging Transport Strategy for some time and I am delighted to see the progress that will be marked by the adoption of this important document. 
Bringing about transport improvements and ones which support the Council's spatial and economic development plans will always be a challenge in an historic and beautiful city like Bath, so it is vital to have this blueprint for the future.   In delivering this Strategy, we can ensure that the city is a great place to live and work, and equally welcoming to all visitors, whether on foot, bike, public transport or in a car.   I applaud the work which Members of all parties have put into this consensual strategy; because of this, it will stand the test of time and be capable of guiding the Council and supporting the City's challenging and ambitious strategy for housing and job growth in its Core Strategy.   ‘Getting Around Bath’ will help deliver, manage and support this growth. It will also provide a robust and flexible document for bidding for funds from Government and other funding sources – always important as well.
I am delighted that in the consultation, a significant majority have endorsed the vision of reducing congestion and increasing walking and cycling in the city centre.  You can see how in London we have made significant progress with this approach and I look forward to seeing Bath achieve similar success in the future.
The Commission has enjoyed its work and stands ready to review progress on delivering the Strategy periodically. I am grateful to its members for their time and contributions.
 
